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Message from the President 

Jean Boling, Joan Dougherty, Cindy & Ed English, Joan Momsen, Michael &    

Suzanne Peil, Carol & Richard Gajdosik, Davis Stanger, Don & Sandy Roberts,    

Pamela & Robert Petrusha, AW & Darlene Casteel, Anita Britton, Carol Meek,  

Eileen Blakely, Jeanette Rhodes, Whitfield Smith, Doris DuVal, Martin Zottola, 

Betty Robinson, Mr. & Mrs. Steve Sprenger,  John Hudick  

In Memory of Edna May Hill by Louise Martin. 

2016 has been an eventful year for 

the Josephine County Historical So-

ciety.  If you have been reading your 

newsletters, you know that we have 

implemented changes because of 

the library flooding, the Schmidt 

House painting and new HVAC sys-

tem,  the overgrown garden, the 

failed irrigation system, the tilting toi-

let room, the rotted board along the 

ground edge of the barn, and lack of 

funding  from the Four-Way Founda-

tion which administers the James 

Basker bequest.  

2016  is behind us now, fixes are in 

place or in progress and the proper-

ties are in good shape for 2017.   

However the 2008 recession is still 

affecting us with aspect to our fund-

ing deficit.  As mentioned in the last 

newsletter, we have found a stop-

gap remedy to the cash flow by not  

hiring a new Executive Director in 

2017, after Rose Scott retires at the 

end of December.  With the internet  

 and various electronic ways to 

search for information, fewer peo-

ple are coming into our Research 

Library to research, buy books, or 

join up, so we plan on having just 

one employee and hope board 

members and volunteers will  fill 

the gaps. 

It will take a few months to see how 

this plan works out.  With only one 

paid employee, it means some of 

the Board Directors will need to 

take on additional work, since ours 

is a working board and each Direc-

tor has specific responsibilities as 

listed in the Bylaws.    

The  person in the office, Martha 

Metcalf, is the first to respond to 

what has to be done and usually 

can take care of everyday issues 

without going to the Board.  We 

wish Martha Metcalf, our new Ex-

ecutive Secretary, smooth sailing. 

Joan Momsen   

Sincere Gratitude for Donations 



Bo 

 

 

Oregon Books will give 

members a discount if you show 

your JCHS membership card, 

and will donate 5% of the sale 

back to the Historical Society.   

Oregon Books                         

150 NE E Street                  

Grants Pass, OR 97526 

541-476-3132 
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Amazon can help us 

If you shop at Amazon, please sign 

up asap.  It only takes a few mo-

ments and we get a bit of money 

from your purchase.  It costs you 

nothing.  Sign up: 

http://smile.amazon.com/ 

ch/93-6015456 

This past August two GPHS Sen-

iors joined our staff as summer 

volunteers.  Pictured above are 

Emily Haro and Jesse Lentz.   

Emily arrived to volunteer a few 

days before Jesse came.  Emily is 

a great typist and did many typing 

chores for us.  Jesse learned the 

routine for guiding people through 

the Schmidt House and led the 

visitors through the museum plus 

helping create a list of names for 

Emily to type.   

Emily Haro is a senior at GPHS.  

She has lived in Grants Pass most 

of her life and is involved in many 

activities Grants Pass has to offer.  

Emily is a ballet dancer at Heart-

land Dance, a volunteer at the Jo-

sephine Community Library, and a 

member of the National Honor So-

ciety at Grants Pass High School.  

Emily hopes to attend college on 

the West Coast and pursue a  

 

degree in Psychology and History. 

We hope she finds time to come to 

the Research Library to help once in 

a while during the school year. 

Jesse Lentz is also a senior at GPHS. 

Ever since he was little, Jesse has 

been fascinated by history and the 

ways of life throughout the ages.  He 

lived most his life in Minneapolis, 

MNða city with a bit of history at eve-

ry corner that seems to come alive.  

In 7th grade, he competed at the 

state level in the National History Day 

competition, and History has always 

been one of his favorite classes.  He 

is now a volunteer at the Josephine 

Community Library, also enjoys 

Speech and Debate, language clas-

ses and volunteering for us.  Jesse 

hopes to pursue a degree in Anthro-

pology and World Languages or Ge-

ography.  We also hope he finds time 

to come help  at the Research Library 

during the school year.   

Fred Meyer Community Re-

wards also help.  Sign up now or 

take the time to renew. If you 

shop at Fred Meyer, you have 

probably received a notice to 

renew.. 

www.fredmeyer.com/community

rewards.                                    

Our  I.D number is NPO#94511 

Graveyard Tour  

The annual tour at the 

IOOF Cemetery is 

October 22, 2016 

4PM and 6PM     

Details?  Phone: 541-479-7827 
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The Josephine County Historical Society, a 

501(c)3 organization is the fiscal agent for 

the Brady Project.   We collect the dona-

tions and pass them on to the artists.  We 

do not keep any of the funds received. If 

you wish to donate, send checks to:  

Josephine County Historical Society 

512 SW 5th St., Grants Pass, OR. 97526 

You may donate on the JCHS website: 

           www.jocohistorical.org 

Be sure to note ñBradyò on your check or website 

donation.  The Brady Project will be a memorial 

statue, as shown above,  honoring Brady Adams. 

  

 

Your annual  

ballot for Society 

Officers & Board 

is enclosed.  

Please Vote. 

Get the ballot to 

our office by 

Oct. 28, 2016. 

The Historical societyôs list of members 

has been diminishing, and we need 

member support to continue to thrive.  

Will you be an ambassador for building 

up our membership? One way to help is 

to interest a friend in the many ways the 

society provides benefits to the commu-

nity.  Another way is to gift a friend with 

a membership so your friend can enjoy 

the benefits with your gift and then con-

tinue the membership on his/her own in 

the future.  The holidays will soon be 

here and a Society membership could 

be the perfect gift for you to give...to 

your friend and to the Society. 

Editorôs note: 

I became a member of the Josephine 

County Historical Society when my 

friend, Beverly Johnson, gave me a gift 

membership when we graduated from 

college over 40 years ago.   

  Joan Momsen 

Look at the last newsletter.  

The portable fence panels 

are still available for sale.  

Shamrock Technologies  

Sean Malloy 

2555 N.W. Highland Ave.  

Apt. A 

Grants Pass, OR 97526 

541-761-0001 

Oregon Historical Society 

The Josephine County Historical 

Society is an affiliate of the Oregon 

Historical Society.  If you join the 

OHS and tell them that you are a 

member of JCHS, they will take $10 

off any level of membership.  They 

also give other discounts, so if you 

go to Portland to visit their Museum, 

Store or Research Library, tell them 

you are a JCHS member, show 

your membership card and get the 

benefits.   

You have two things to do con-

cerning this newsletter.  Vote for 

the JCHS Officers and Board, 

and get the drawing to a child 

12 or under so he/she has a 

chance to win a book and/or get 

one free childôs ticket to the 

Graveyard Tour.  

Needed:   

Membership Ambassadors 

 



 

 

The Historian 

Rose Scott, Executive Director 

Joan Momsen, Publisher 

Josephine County Historical Society 

512 S.W. 5th Street 

Grants Pass, Oregon 97526 

www.jocohistorical.org 

541-479-7827 

 

Letters & Emails 
Hello Jo.Co. Historical Soc.  

Here is another extra for the irri-

gation system   We know the val-

ue of one that works.  No need to 

send a thank you.  You have 

enough to do with those volunteer 

hours.   

Carol & Richard Smith 

 

Sustaining Members 

Deanne Van DeVert 

Cynthia & Mike Briseno 

Frank Sprinkle 

Arden McConnell 

Judith Basker 

Grants Pass Pharmacy 

Kay Nugent dba Agness Mini 

Storage 

Ray & Marilyn DeBolt 

 

GRAVEYARD TOUR   OCTOBER 22, 4PM  &  6PM                    

Adults $10   Children $5 

Get your tickets at the Research Library      541-479-7827 

 

CONTEST: 

Kids 12 and under: 

Scan the witch &  

jack-o-lanterns,  

Enlarge to  

8  x 11.5  

Color.   Mail or  

deliver to the  

Research Library 

by Oct. 21.  

Winners will get 

a free book.  All who 

enter by delivering the 

picture to the office will  

get a free childôs  

ticket to the 

Graveyard 

Tour on Oct. 22.   

 

Irrigation Donations.   

These are the people who have 

donated after the last two news-

letters were published.  

Bob & Dot Orey 

Richard and Carol Smith 

 

 

 

 

Victorian Tea, Saturday, September 10, 2016 

Above the preparations are ready, the serving staff from GPHS Leadership, guests 

arrive, raffle basket tickets sold, good times and food for all at the Victorian Tea.     


